
Our  Chairman  demolishes  a
supporter  of  the  Common
Fisheries Policy
Readers of local papers across the country need to keep an eye
open  for  the  name  C.N.  Westerman.  This  ever-industrious
gentlemen  bombards  local  papers  across  the  country  with
letters in support of the European Union. Indeed, he is so
besotted with the EU that he even praises the Common Fishery
Policy  –  one  of  the  most  catastrophically  badly  managed
projects of the EU. Even keen Europhiles usually recognise

that. The letter below appeared in the Derby Telegraph of 7th

March 2017. No doubt he has sent the same letter to other
papers. Informed refutation of this nonsense is required

“BREXIT supporters have complained that they are all regarded
as ignorant  and stupid by EU Remoaners but that is not
correct. People like Michael Gove are quite clever but very
untrustworthy. We suspect their motives.

The matter is most openly displayed by those voters of the UK
fishing ports who voted to come out of the EU and declared
their reasoning that

“it does not suit us”.

Their only motive is to continue to do what they want to do. 
We never doubted the sincerity of their short-sighted self
interest. But we doubt their wish to protect the oceans for
later generations. And the rest of us lose all the industrial
EU  advantages  for  the  wrong  price  of  a  fish  supper.  Any
thought that our oceans, upon which our grandchildren must
depend,  need  to  be  protected  from  exploitation,  from
thoughtless commercial fishing by UK businesses and also by
the 192 other nations, makes no impact on their minds. No one
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nation can save the oceans. It is a stupid thing to say, not
just because the speaker is stupid but because he is not
honest.

Every child at school should be able to see that the EU offers
the best hope for our planet by coaching other nations to
grasp the vision of “shared responsibility- for oceans and for
air pollution, for a balanced ecology  and the continuation of
animal  species,  for  humans  being  able  to  live  without
epidemics and without warfare. It is only after they have left
school that the adults’ self-interest comes to endanger their
own grandchildren.”

I  responded as below. It is not possible to refute all his
points in a single letter of the size likely to be acceptable
to a newspaper. (around 250 -350 words)  I ask those with
knowledge of fishery matters to respond with other points to 
opinion@derbytelegraph.co.uk and wherever else they see this
letter – or one like it- published.

 7th March 2017

 Sir,

Of all the EU’s activities the Common Fisheries Policy (CFP)
must rank as the most damaging for the marine environment and
economically disastrous for British people.

 In 1972,  just as Britain’s negotiations to join the EEC were
nearly complete, the European Commission announced out of the
blue that there was going to be a Common Fisheries Policy.
This meant that Britain’s Exclusive Economic Zone (EEZ) of
waters up to 200 miles away from our shores, or to the median
line  where  countries  are  nearer,  must  become  a  “common
resource” for all European countries to fish.

 It was an official secret at the time, but Edward Heath knew
that the EEC treaties provided no legal basis for such a
policy. It was a try-on. But, having counted up the number of
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fishermen and constituencies affected, he decided they could
be  sacrificed.  Surely  one  of  the  nastiest  pieces  of
premeditated  treachery  to  his  own  people  by  any  Prime
Minister.

 Today I received the following account by a friend whose
lifelong career has been designing equipment for trawlers. He
writes “On 28 January a trawler was fishing in the English
Channel for haddock and whiting…..Good marks had shown up on
the sounder and the skipper decided to haul early. He was
delighted to see the net bursting at the seams……The delight
turned to horror as the first fish on deck were not whiting
and haddock but Sea Bass of 2 – 3kg size. As he had no quota
for that species, all had to be thrown back dead into the sea.
Out of an estimate of 500 boxes, there were 6 boxes of whiting
and haddock….”

 So around 17 tonnes of dead Sea Bass polluted the sea. That
week the prices were good and the overall value would have
been around £175,000, if they could have been landed.

 Not  only  does  the  Common  Fisheries  Policy  cause  this
grotesque abomination but around 60% of the fish caught in our
waters go to foreign trawlers. Often they are landed on the
mainland of Europe, processed, packed and shipped back to us
at much higher prices.

Yet C.N.Westerman thinks this is marvellous because the EU
does it. It is up to every Member of Parliament to right this
historic wrong.

 Yours faithfully,

 Edward Spalton


